
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  December 2019 
 
 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

Wow! What a remarkable autumn term we have had and what a huge amount we have 

achieved in that term. The opening of both our primary phases has been a highlight for us all, 

enabling us and the students to enjoy the wondrous benefits of being an all-through school. 

The different dimensions that have been brought by having the nursery, reception and KS1 

children as an integral part of our academy have been just wonderful. 

This has been especially evident in the past few weeks in particular. The two primary    

Christmas performances of The Little Blue Star were produced in perfect partnership        

between the primary class teachers and Mrs Richards and Mrs Roberts who teach in the  

primary phases every Wednesday. They are already planning the Summer Showcase which 

will involve all the year groups; primary and secondary, together! Mrs Richards and Mrs   

Roberts are joined on Wednesdays by Mr Blake and Ms Bermejo so our primary students are 

receiving specialist Spanish, PE, dance, drama and music teaching from the age of 3!  

To my mind the Christmas Fair was the pinnacle this term of us all coming together as a 

Kingôs Community. To see the year 7 and 8 students running the stalls and supporting our 

primary children was joyous. Santaôs grotto was a sight to behold with most of it built in the 

Y7 and 8 Woodwork Club led by Mr Hornibrook, with Father Christmas being ably supported 

by two very competent year 8 elves! Huge thanks to you all for the fabulous support you gave 

us both prior to and on the evening itself. As well as being a wonderful community event we 

also raised Ã1180.00  

We have had a spectacular term of supporting charities. Nearly Ã500 was raised for        

Macmillan through our bake sale, Ã750 raised for Children in Need and Ã571 for Daisyôs 

Dream through our Christmas jumper day. Added to the donations received during the  

Christmas performances we have as a community raised well over Ã3,000 in just one term. 

For an academy with just 372 students that is truly remarkable; thank you all for supporting 

us in our endeavours to support others around us.  

The real highlight of the term however has been today as we led our celebration assemblies 

in both academies during which we celebrated the fabulous achievements of the students 

this term and awarded certificates and prizes to the students with the highest dojos, house 

points and 100% attendance. The children at KAO told me it was their best day ever (!) and 

having the nursery and reception children in with the year 7 and 8s for the first time for the 

KAB assembly was joyous. The behaviour of every single child ï whether they are 3 or 13, 

was impeccable. It has been a very special morning. 

I wish all of you a wonderful break at this special time. Thank you as always for the           
remarkable support you give us day in, day out. 

Best wishes 

 

 

Sarah Howells 

Executive Principal 
 

St. Georges Park, Binfield, Bracknell, Berkshire, RG42 4FS   Tel: 01344 306983     
Website: www.kgabinfield.uk 

Follow us on Twitter and Facebook. 
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  The Kingôs Chronicle Dates for your diary 

 

December 

 

Friday 20th 

Academy finishes at 

12.00pm 

 

January 2020 

 

Monday 6th 

First day back for all 

students 

 

Wednesday 8th 

French trip meetingð

for parents only 

6pm ï7pm in the main 

hall 

 

Tuesday 14th 

No after school clubs 

due to staff training 

 

PTA Meeting  

6pmð7pm in the  

Conference Room 

 

Thursday 16th 

Official opening of  

Secondary Library 

From 4.30pm 

 

February 

 

Friday 14th 

INSET dayðacademy 

closed to all students 

 

 

All academy dates 

can be found on our 

website under News 

and Diary/Calendar 

 

 

 



Whole School News and Notices 

Medical reminders 

¶ If your child is/has been unwell and needs to take any form of medication during the school 

day, please can you bring it to Reception, clearly labelled with names and dosage.  Students 

must not carry medication (even paracetamol) on them.   

¶ Students must not contact parents directly if they feel unwell at school.  Please remind them 

they must come to Reception and Mrs Gallo will make the call home, once she has assessed 

their  condition. 

¶ If your child needs to use crutches, please report to Reception on the first day of use for risk 

assessments to be made and alternative arrangements for moving around the academy. 

Thank you for your continued support in these matters. 

Notice regarding nut allergies 

Kingôs Academy Binfield and Kingôs Academy Oakwood are nut free schools as we have a few  

students with severe nut allergies.   

Please could we ask that packed lunches do not contain any items that include nuts; we have    

recently found wrappers around school which say item contains nuts.  

Children In Need and Anti-Bullying Week  

On Friday 15th November, our Anti-Bullying week 
activities culminated in our 'Feel Good Friday' Mufti 
day and breaktime activities that raised an          
impressive Ã747.92  for the charity.  Students 
worked on a range of activities throughout the 
week including making their 'upstander pledges' 
which will be the basis of our Anti-Bullying         
Ambassador display board.  The Anti-Bullying   
Ambassadors also  delivered assemblies to       
students at both primaries and the secondary 
school about bullying and how it will not be         
tolerated and how they can report it if it does. 

Christmas Jumper Day for Daisyôs Dream Charity and Christmas Fayre 

Christmas has been a busy time for students across all schools with        
numerous events taking place, most notably, our primary nativities,         
Inter-house play, Christmas showcase, Christmas Fayre and Christmas 
Jumper Day.   

All of the students have shown themselves to be fully in the festive spirit, 
raising Ã571 for the charity Daisy's Dream through our Christmas Jumper 
Day.   

In addition to this, we also raised Ã1179 at our Annual Christmas Fayre and 
we were delighted with the turn out and support from students across the 
entire academy.   



Art & Technology Update from Miss Heron 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 Art 
We are in the process of completing our first project in art. We have been looking at the formal  
elements of art. The final piece is a landscape mixed media painting based on the style of        
contemporary artist Kurt Jackson. Students had to chose a landscape photograph for homework 
and use their colour blending knowledge into producing some amazing work.  In the Spring term, 
students will be looking at patterns; from nature and beyond. 
 

Year 8 Art 
Students have just completed their portrait drawing project, looking at various techniques and    
using different mediums. Students have completed biro portraits on envelopes, looking at the   
contemporary artist Mark Powell and have produced pencil drawings inspired by Leonardo Da  
Vinci. 
 
In the Spring term, students will be producing work based on the sea. 
 

I would be very grateful to any donations of pillow cases as these are needed 
to protect the art tables. Many thanks. 
 

Year 7 Design TechnologyðLittle Monsters 
Students have been learning various techniques based on illustrators and designers.  They have 
been drawing the illustrations by Tim Burton and Disney and are about to draw hybrids ready to 
design their final ideas, which they will be sewing by hand in January. 
 

Year 8 Design Technology 
Students have been studying ósurface as textureô since October half term.  They have been using 
various mediums to look at and record texture.   
 
Students were treated to a sewing machine workshop, run by Mrs Blake. During this time they 
learnt how to handle the machines safely and then used the machines to see how they worked. 
Everyone who completed the workshop were awarded certificates.  Students are currently hand 
sewing using photography as a base to their work and we will be developing this further in       
January. 



Primary News from Mrs Tate, Head of Primary  

What an amazing first term it has been at both Kingôs Academy Binfield and Kingôs Academy Oakwood. We 

are hugely proud of all the children and how they have settled into school life. They will be fantastic role    

models in the years to come when they are the oldest members of our primary phases.  

Our huge highlight this term was our Christmas production. We hope that you enjoyed this festive event.   

Currently all parents are happy for the photos and videos to be shared with other parents so we should be 

able to get this organised for you shortly.  Mrs Richards, our Creative and Performing Arts lead is already 

planning the summer production! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to the six children from KAO, who took baubles that had been designed by all of the children and 

decorated the tree at the Bellway sales office. The Children behaved beautifully and the baubles looked   

stunning!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cold Weather  

Please ensure that your child has a warm winter coat every day and also please bring a set of named wellie 

boots into school to stay in class for forest school and bad weather. Also now would be a good time to buy the 

PE  sweatshirt from Stevensons and to provide your child with navy jogging bottoms (from any provider). 

Uniform Reminder  

The children are looking exceptionally smart but please can we remind you that bows and other adornments 

are not allowed and children can only wear small gold or silver studs in their ears. PE tops are only for     

wearing during PE lessons. Also a reminder that outdoor coats should be plain and dark blue/black. We thank 

you for your support in this. 

FUNTASTIC KIDS -provide the wrap around care at Kingôs Academy Binfield (KAB) and Kingôs Academy Oakwood 

(KAO) for children attending the schools. The KAB clubs take from 3 years old.  Breakfast club and after school club 

both run in classrooms and have use of outside areas. The breakfast club opens at 7.30am and the children are taken 

to school at 8.30am. Breakfast club is Ã5 per session and includes a breakfast.The after school Club opens at 

3.30pm.  When the children arrive, they are able to help themselves to a drink and snack.  There are two collection 

times for parents to suit the needs of working parents. Collection at 4.30pm is Ã7 for the session and collection at 6pm 

is Ã12 per session. Children attending a school club can join us at 4.15pm or when the club finishes and stay until 

6pm at a cost of Ã7. 



Primary News continued 

SPANISH REPORT! 

Nursery  

Students have been working hard consolidating their shapes in Spanish and learning numbers 0-5. They each 

chose their favourite number, asked for it in Spanish, and then got to colour it. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for all the support you have shown to your children 

and to Kingôs Academy.  

 

I hope that you have a very Merry Christmas and a Wonderful New Year! 

 

KAB Reception class and KAO Key Stage 1  

Reception children at Kingôs Academy Oakwood have been further practising their Spanish colours and 

have been enjoying colouring their booklets whilst singing the ñColoresò song.  

As part of the Route into Languages National Christmas Card competition, students have been learning about 
how Christmas is celebrated in Spain and how the festivities differ to those in the UK. They found the concept 
of the Three Kings bringing children presents, and not Father Christmas particularly interesting. They also 
found the idea of filling shoes with presents, and not stockings, rather  curious. They all enjoyed creating their 
cards and we are hoping for some national winners in a  few weeks time!  


